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INTER-OFFICE CORRESPONDENCE

MEMORANDUM NO. 2021-034


TO:		Mayor Frank C. Ortis
		Members of the City Commission
		Charles F. Dodge, City Manager

CC:		Aner Gonzalez, Assistant City Manager
		Marlene D. Graham, City Clerk

FROM:	Samuel S. Goren, City Attorney SSG
		Jacob G. Horowitz, Assistant City Attorney JGH

DATE:		March 17, 2021

RE:		City of Pembroke Pines (“City”) / Road Vacation of SW 136th 
		Avenue Pembroke Pines (the “Property”)		

This Memorandum is intended to provide the City Commission with an update to the above-referenced matter and to seek further guidance and direction from the City Commission for the City Attorney’s Office (“CAO”) and City Administration, as it relates to the potential vacation, dedication and conveyance of that certain portion of right-of-way along S.W. 136th Avenue (the “Right-of-Way”) to Century Village a/k/a C.V.P. Community Center, Inc. (“CVP”).  

On April 5, 2017, the City Commission adopted a motion directing the CAO to prepare a resolution and related documents pertaining to the vacation of the Right-of-Way and to negotiate a land use agreement with CVP whereby CVP would construct a linear park for the residents of Century Village on the subject property within three (3) years of the vacation. A copy of the Agenda Request for and back-up material is attached as “Exhibit 1.”[footnoteRef:1] [1:  While the ARF referenced construction of the linear park within two (2) years, the city commission amended the motion during the April 5, 2017 discussion and provided for construction of the linear park within three (3) years of the vacation. ] 


Subsequent to the April 5, 2017, City Commission meeting, the CAO and CVP engaged in a number of correspondence pertaining to the potential Right-of-Way vacation. A copy of the correspondence between the CAO, CVP, and CVP’s legal counsel is attached as “Composite Exhibit 2.”

As detailed in the attached correspondence, CVP has finally confirmed its willingness to accept the Right-of-Way with the conditions set forth in the CAO’s May 22, 2017 letter. 

In a continued effort to facilitate this transaction, this matter will be presented to the City Commission on April 7, 2021 to reconfirm the City’s intent to convey the subject property consistent with the commission’s April 5, 2017 formal action. Given the most recent inquiry by legal counsel for CVP, the CAO will also add to the land use agreement a provision for the reasonable extension of the build-out period of the linear park beyond the three (3) years, but subject to the discretion and approval of the City Commission and only upon confirmed conditions from CVP indicating certain budgetary limitations and constraints.

Please contact our office if there is any additional information that we can provide.   
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